THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
(A614/A6097 JUNCTIONS IMPROVEMENT SCHEME)
(SIDE ROADS) ORDER 2022

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

The Nottinghamshire County Council (“the Council”) hereby give notice that it has made and
submitted to the Secretary of State for Transport for confirmation, an Order under section 14
and section 125 of the Highways Act 1980 authorising the Council to: -

(a) Improve highways (including raising, lowering or otherwise altering);
(b) Stop up highways;

(c) Construct new highways;

(d) Stop up private means of access to premises; and

(

along the A614 / A6097 corridor, at the following six existing junctions within the Newark and
Sherwood District and Borough of Rushcliffe in the County of Nottinghamshire:-

(a) A614 / A616 / ABO75 roundabout — referred to as Ollerton Roundabout;

) A614 / Mickledale Lane crossroads — referred to as Mickledale Lane Junction;

) A614 / Mansfield Road roundabout — referred to as White Post Roundabout;

) AB14 / AB097 priority junction — referred to as Warren Hill Junction;

e) A6097 / A612 Nottingham Road / Southwell Road roundabout — referred to as
Lowdham Roundabout; and

(f) AB097 / Kirk Hill signalised crossroads — referred to as Kirk Hill Junction.

(b
(c
(d
(

A copy of the Order and of the accompanying plans may be inspected at
https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/transport/roads/a614 and free of charge at all reasonable
hours from the 6" October 2022 at the offices of the acquiring authority at County Hall,
Loughborough Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP, and at Ollerton and Boughton
Town Hall, Sherwood Drive, Ollerton, Newark, NG22 9PP. Ollerton and Boughton Town Hall
is open from 10am to 2pm Monday to Friday; appointments to view the documents outside of
these times can be made by telephoning 01623 860811 or email office@Ollerton-tc.gov.uk.

Any person may not later than 18" November 2022 object to the confirmation of the Order by
notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, National Transport Casework Team, Tyneside
House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE4 7AR stating
the title of the Order and the grounds of objection.

In submitting an objection, it should be noted that your personal data and correspondence will
be passed to the Council to enable your objection to be considered. If you do not wish your
personal data to be forwarded, please state your reasons when submitting your objection and
the Secretary of State will copy your representations, with your name and address removed,
to the Council.

Dated ‘7,'# September /2022

Authorised Signatory
Nottinghamshire County Council




